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November 5%, 2018

Ms. Melanie Bachman ) i
Executive Director W it [ﬁ\
Connecticut Siting Council ’
Ten Franklin Square

New Britain, Connecticut 06051

RE: Docket No. 399 — Request for Transfer of Certificate
166 Pawcatuck Avenue, Stonington, CT

Dear Ms. Bachman,

This letter serves to clarify past changes in ownership of the above referenced tower
facility (the “Facility”) and to formally request approval from the Connecticut Siting Council
(the “Council”) for these transfers.

On August 26, 2010, T-Mobile Northeast, LLC (“T-Mobile”) was issued a Certificate of
Environmental Compatibility and Public Need in Docket No. 399 (the “Certificate”). The
Certificate was subsequently transferred from T-Mobile to Bay Communications II, LLC on
October 17, 2013. In December of 2017, Bay Communications II, LLC merged with Municipal
Communications, LLC into Municipal Bay, LLC (“Municipal Bay”). During its time of
ownership of the Facility, Municipal Bay complied with all of the terms and conditions of the
Certificates. However since a request to transfer the Certificate was not submitted to the
Council, this letter serves to notify the Council of this past transfer into Municipal Bay and to
formally request a transfer of the Certificate.

Municipal Bay was subsequently acquired by American Towers LLC (“American
Tower”) on September 20, 2018. As a wholly owned subsidiary of American Tower, Municipal
Bay still owns the Facility. However control and operation of the Facility is now under
American Tower, therefore this letter serves to notify the Council of this change in control.
Attached hereto is a separate letter from American Tower which confirms this change in
corporate ownership and includes contact information for any future correspondence related to
the site.

Sincerely,

ATl

hn Throckmorton
V1ce President

3495 Piedmont Road NE « Eleven Piedmont Center ¢ Suite 411 » Atlanta, GA 30305 + ph: 404.995.1890



